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Spring Fair 
donations
Have any books 
youʼre looking to
unload?
Have any household
items you just donʼt
need anymore? 
Kids all grown up and
you want to get rid of
some toys and kidʼs
clothes?

We are accepting 
donations for the 
Book Booth, 
White Elephant Booth
and Childʼs Booth. 

Feel free to drop off
your items any time
between Thursday
evening and noon 
on Saturday.

400 South Croskey Street
Philadelphia, PA 19146
www.fitlersquare.org

The Evolution of the Fitler Square Fair “Bake Booth” 

Become a fan of
Friends of Fitler Square

In the beginning layer cakes prevailed, big
and beautiful with fluffy frostings and color-
ful decorations, confident they would arrive
at Mother’s Day dinners. Sheet cakes fol-
lowed, always with something to say for the
occasion. Ever popular cookies, thumbprints
with sparkling jellies, ginger and molasses...
all popular delights during the 60s and 70s. 

Then along came the frugal 80s, when
cakes were cut, half and quarter portions in
demand, finally the ‘slice’ - a chance to sam-
ple a variety along with oatmeal, chocolate
chip, shortbread and sugar cookies. The
occasional pie. Where have all the pies gone?

Taste ever changing, years passed into the
90s. Bundt cakes with cinnamon streusel,
tube cakes full of apples, peaches or berries.
Then appeared the hearty loaf cakes; pump-
kin, zucchini, cranberry and the reappearance
of a past treat - the standard 50s jelly roll
dusted with powdered sugar, brownies with

and without nuts, frosted and not frosted.
Everyone welcomed fruit and nut bars plain
or dressed with whipped toppings.

2000 arrived with an abundance of
muffins large and small, plain or dotted with
nuts, dried cranberries, raisins or whatever
the baker desired. The ever happy cupcakes
returned with colorful tops lined up, just the
right size for tiny hands. 

As the years marched on, the Bake
Booth is now a Treat Booth. The aroma of
popcorn fills the air, lemon sticks, especially
good on a hot day, are enjoyed by young
and young at heart. Fudge appears on 
occasion, as do pretzel sticks coated with
chocolate then dipped in every color of the
rainbow ‘jimmies,’ and yes - donuts!

What’s special at the Bake/Treat Booth
this year? Join the fun, stop by and find out.
Can any kid at heart resist these goodies?
C’mon try at least one!  

Have a favorite baked
item youʼd like to

share? Drop off your
goodies any time on
Friday and Saturday.
The more, the better!
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The mission of FSIA 
is to preserve, protect
and beautify Fitler
Square and we work 
in partnership with
Philadelphia 
Department of Parks 
and Recreation.

Message from our President

Dear Friends and Neighbors:

In starting to write this letter I asked myself, what makes a great city neighborhood? 

Is it the location, the cleanliness, the shops and restaurants, the churches and schools, 

the parks? These are all important factors, but what I think really makes a valued neighbor-

hood are the neighbors themselves. They are the pulse of any area. Fitler Square is so 

wonderful because of the people who live here, with the heart of it being our charming 

little park which is bursting with positive energy this time of year from people and plants

alike. Your support has been the backbone of the exciting improvements FSIA has been

able to make in the park, transforming the fountain, improving the lighting (see article 

by Derek Freres), and the fabulous new benches (don’t miss the ribbon-cutting ceremony 

at the Fair). And we have exciting plans for the future.

I would be remiss while mentioning our neighbors and people who have made Fitler

Square so perfect if I did not acknowledge our District Councilman Kenyatta Johnson, 

a dedicated public servant who believes everyone in his district deserves his attention. 

He is responsible for the funding for the new benches, and he and his staff are always

helpful. I must thank Deputy Mayor Mike DiBerardinis and First Deputy Commissioner 

Mark Focht, whose tireless efforts have made an important difference in City government’s

perspective and funding of our small squares and parks.

Lastly, I thank my fellow Board members who volunteer their time and who work hard to

lovingly tend to Fitler Square.

Please make sure to attend our 53rd Annual Spring Fair, which is always Friday and

Saturday of Mother’s Day weekend, May 9th and 10th. I understand it’s a busy time 

in the City and many activities are competing for your time and money, but it is our only

yearly fundraiser. Of course, with neighbors like ours I am confident everyone will take the

time to come over to the park for our Fair, a small-time event in a big-city neighborhood .

Warmest regards

Judy Romano Zimering
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As spring bounces in and trees are budding, flowers bloom-
ing, did you ever wonder how many gardeners it takes to
make FS park so beautiful season in and season out - 10, 20? 

You may be surprised to learn that all that joyous 
charm is the result of the artistic styling of one gardener… 
Maureen Chambley. You may not be surprised to learn that it
takes tremendous dedication, hard work, analytical thought
and two very “green” thumbs.   

I gleaned all that when, with great curiosity, I interviewed
our gardener and simply asked, “How do you make it all
work?” With great modesty she advised me of what she
does for our park.

According to Ms. Chambley, and I quote, in part, Fitler
Square has a significant tree canopy, particularly on the East
side. In shady conditions flowers play a subordinate role. 
Leaf shape, color, and texture are used to create interest and

visual tension. Plant choices are determined by soil, sun,
water requirements, and hardiness. She chooses plants to fit
the site conditions which means sometimes having to reject
favorites that will, unfortunately, most likely fail.

The park is in a particular gardening zone which is based
on the average minimum temperature. Most plants tolerate 
a certain range and when choosing non-native plants (like
hosta), Ms. Chambley must keep year long temperatures in
mind. She must be aware of all necessary relevant conditions
because pushing the cultural envelope could result in 
temperamental plants requiring almost ceaseless attention.
These plants will stick around long enough to make us 
love them, then disappear. And that is sad for everyone!
Therefore, as much as possible, she uses natives or cultivars
of native plants. They require the least care once established.
Also Ms. Chambley believes strongly that if plants are provid-
ed the conditions they need to thrive, chemical pesticides are
unnecessary. Weeds are pulled rather than poisoned and all

fertilizers are watered after application. Chemicals are also
broad spectrum, meaning that the good bugs go down with
the bad. Which in turn affects the bird population. Happy
healthy plants are very successful at fighting off pests and
disease but when trouble happens beneficial insects are far
more effective at restoring order. And they do it for free! 
As she says, “nature is a very clever girl”.

Ms. Chambley researched and for summer plantings bor-
rowed from British Garden Designer Gertrude Jekyll, the idea
to have warm colored flowers at the entrances transitioning
to cooler as you move into the park. Most of the perennials
were planted last fall and will be debuting this summer. Last
fall she planted 2,076 spring bulbs to flower very early thru
mid-season (spring) and relocated about 200 existing bulbs
which flower mid to late season. There is also a plan to 
plant more bulbs. I can’t wait to see the color explosion!

Ms. Chambley considers herself to be a “low-tech kind of
gardener”; I think her modesty prevents her from stating the
truth – that she is a caring, hard working, thoughtful, diligent
and tremendously talented individual. All of us in the area
have benefitted from her expertise. And, we are grateful.

Flowers that Bloom in the Spring...
By Amanda Cooperman
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Like Fitler Square, Julian Abele Park is named after a promi-
nent Philadelphian. Julian Abele (1881-1950) was the chief
designer in the prominent Philadelphia architectural firm of
Horace Trumbauer. For his undergraduate studies he attend-
ed what is now Cheyney University, and went on to became
the first black graduate of the University of Pennsylvania’s
Department of Architecture. The Philadelphia Museum of Art
is among the iconic buildings for which he was most likely
the primary designer, as well as much of the Duke University
campus. Julian Abele lived in South Philadelphia at several
addresses in the vicinity of what is now Julian Abele Park.

Julian Abele Park became the first new Philadelphia 
public park in over a decade when it was opened in 2008.
Located at the corner of 22nd and Carpenter streets, for the
first few years the park was a needed, but very basic, green
space in the neighborhood. Similar to the Fitler Square
Improvement Association, the Friends of Julian Abele Park
Organization was created to initiate, oversee and improve
the space. They have worked to promote the park, adding,
in 2011, a Philadelphia Mural Arts Program mural. Designed
by muralist Michael Webb, it features Julian Abele and 

several of his buildings. Also 
in 2011, the Friends of Julian
Abele Park was awarded 
a Pennsylvania Horticultural
Society grant to landscape the
space. The grand reopening in 2013 revealed a completely
transformed park. The space has comfortable benches, artful
paved walkways, is planted with red horse-chestnut and
flowering cherry trees, shrubs, and a groundcover of succu-
lents. The gateway to the park, funded by a grant from the
Southwest Center City Run, is a gate designed by Chris
Wheeler, a local metalwork designer/craftsman. The Duke
University Chapel Tower, designed by Julian Abele, was the
inspiration for the design of both the gate and the enclosing
fence. Over the last few years the Square has hosted a 
farmers’ market, many neighborhood events, and the 
summer Jazz at Julian concert series.

Several restaurants, bars and coffee shops are convenient
to Julian Abele Park. If you happen to be in the area visiting
one of those, stop by and enjoy a few moments in this
delightful space.

Another delightful nearby park...Julian Abele Park
By Cliff Eyler

Do you have questions?
Here’s a church home for you…

Welcoming
Loving
Seeking
Learning

Celebrating
Accepting

Wherever you are on your spiritual path, 
you can find a place here. We worship 
with joyous music and intelligent minds.

Trinity Memorial Episcopal Church
22nd & Spruce, Philadelphia, PA 19103

215-732-2515 • trinityphiladelphia.org

For the past several years, 
a crew from Awbury Arboretum
Landscaping has been mowing 
the lawns in Fitler Square. The
landscaping division generates 
revenue to support the non-profit
Awbury Arboretum. The fifty-five
acre Arboretum in the historic
Germantown section of Philadelphia boasts a gracious
mansion, open meadows, ponds, woods and lawns. The 
landscaping division of Awbury is committed to supporting 
the Arboretum and its mission of preserving and interpreting
Awbury’s delightful Francis Cope House and landscape. The
Arboretum welcomes visitors from dawn to dusk, 365 days 
a year. Admission is FREE. FSIA is pleased to support their 
mission while getting great service having our lawns mowed
regularly by a knowledgeable and experienced crew. This is 
a win-win situation.

Awbury Arboretum
One Awbury Road
Philadelphia, PA, 19138
Awbury.org

www.lorahemphill.com
Your Best Resource for Philadelphia Real Estate

Center City - Main Line - Chestnut Hill

“We turned to Lora as our selling agent, since 
she lives in the Fitler Square Neighborhood and 
we had seen her coutless times prepare homes 
for showings. Needless to say, we were not  
disapointed. She stagged the home with such 
great enthusiasm. We left Philadelphia long 
before the transaction was finished and yet, we 
never had to worry. Lora took care of everything 
in our absence.”

- Dr. Thomas & Claudia Andl

Dear Friends and Neighbors,

 
successfully listed and sold residential and  

investment properties 

Buy, Sell or Rent
 Worldwide Relocation Services

215.732.2073 Direct www.lorahemphill.com

I am truly devoted to serving all of my clients and building long-term relationships. 
You have my commitment to excellence and attention to all the details necessary 
in handling your unique requirements. After all, you deserve the best!

Lora H.

Lora Hemphill
Associate Broker
215.732.2073
lora@lorahemphill.com

Proud Sponsor of FSIA Golden Jubilee 
FSIA Board Member

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

tRit
811

Philadelphia, P

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

ales Ofe Senhouse Squart
eenhouse Squart8 Rit81

5.893.980003 | 2191A 1il d l hi PPA

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

icefales Of

5.893.9800

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 oud Sponsor of FSIA Golden JubileePr

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 oud Sponsor of FSIA Golden Jubilee

Philadelphia, P

d MemberFSIA Boar

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 oud Sponsor of FSIA Golden Jubilee

5.893.980003 | 2191A 1iladelphia, PPA

d Member

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 oud Sponsor of FSIA Golden Jubilee

Lora Hemphill

5.893.9800

e BrAssociat

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Lora Hemphill
eroke Br

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

our BesYYo
Cent

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

.lorahemphill.comwww
ce for Philadelphia Real Estateour Best Resour

er City - Main Line - ChestnCent

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

.lorahemphill.com
ce for Philadelphia Real Estate

er City - Main Line - Chestn

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

ce for Philadelphia Real Estate

e Br

ut Hiller City - Main Line - Chestn

Associat
5.732.207321

ahemphill.coma@lorlor

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

ce for Philadelphia Real Estate

eroke Br
5.732.2073

ahemphill.com

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

a as our selling agent, since o Lorned te tur“W
itler Squares in the Fshe liv

e had seen her coutless times prw
 Needless t.wingsor shof

agged the home with such  She sted.disapoint
Weat enthusiasm.rg

ansaction we the trorbef
 Lor.yorro wer had tvne

”in our absence

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

a as our selling agent, since 
e Neighborhood and itler Squar

e homes epare had seen her coutless times pr
e not ere w, wyo saay Needless t

agged the home with such 
t Philadelphia long e lefW

et, winished and yas fansaction w
ything erve of eook cara t Lor

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

e Neighborhood and 
e homes 

e et, w
ything 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

”.in our absence
.- Dr

Dear Friends and Neighbors,

o be ye ts a pleasurIt’
er 20 yvor oy funitcomm
operinvestment pr

y knoust mou can trYYo
ceeding ywhile e

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

t

AndlThomas & Claudia 

Dear Friends and Neighbors,

enhouse Squartitler/Ritour Fo be y
e v I haav.searer 20 y successfully listed and sold r

tiesoper in our neighborhood o

, and riencexper, ewledgey kno
And, ask me about our ationsxpect

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Andl

t, living and we Experatsteal Ee Renhouse Squar
successfully listed and sold r

.searer the yvin our neighborhood o

ou o help yces tesour, and r Buy
And, ask me about our orldwide Relocation SerW

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

king in the ort, living and w
esidential and successfully listed and sold r

, Sell or Rentuyy, oper a pr
vicesorldwide Relocation Ser

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

y toper

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

our eceeding yxwhile e
act me at o contee teel frF

I am truly devoted to ser
ou have my comYYo

in handling your unique r

,yelSincer

LoLoLorLoraL rara HH.Lora H.

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

And, ask me about our .ationsxpectour e
act me at 215.732.2073 Dir

ving all of my clients and building long-terI am truly devoted to ser
ou have my commitment to excellence and attention to all the details necessar

ements. After all, you deserequirin handling your unique r

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

And, ask me about our orldwide Relocation SerW
ect215.732.2073 Dir e ebsity w or visit m www

ving all of my clients and building long-ter
ou have my commitment to excellence and attention to all the details necessar

ements. After all, you deser

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

vicesorldwide Relocation Ser
.lorahemphill.comwww

elationm rving all of my clients and building long-ter ships. 
ou have my commitment to excellence and attention to all the details necessar

ve the best!ements. After all, you deser

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

vices. 
.lorahemphill.com

ships. 
y ou have my commitment to excellence and attention to all the details necessar

Visit Awbury Arboretum
By Pat Henningsen
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As part of our recent capital improvements to Fitler Square,
the Fitler Square Improvement Association funded via neigh-
bor donations lighting improvements to the Square. In most
need of updating were the old Metal Halide driven post
lights that cast a very bright unpleasant institutional hue
across an otherwise beautiful Square. The bright white high
lumen output from our ten posts produced shadows that hid
nighttime visitors walking or sitting on different sides of the
Square. The old lights were also a constant maintenance 
burden with bulbs burning out every month of the year and
aging interior mechanisms in need of frequent tinkering.
Every time a bulb burned out a bucket truck would have to
come, disassemble the top of the fixture, replace the bulbs,
and re-assemble the fixture - a time consuming, inefficient,
and costly process. 

In March 2014 all Metal Halide post lights in Fitler Square
were converted to LED fixtures. The exterior posts and 
luminaries remained the same keeping the “historic feel” of
the Square but the inside lighting mechanisms were retro-
fitted with an LED diode deflector made by Global Tech LED, 
a Florida based company. The new lights produce a warmer
color output, at 2700 Kelvin, much more like an outdoor 
living room than a factory as the previous Metal Halides
implied. Although the lumen output is slightly higher than
the previous lights (that is, brighter) the warmer color 
temperature makes the Square “feel” much more welcoming
and one can now clearly see faces of those on opposite 
sides of the Square during even the darkest of nights.

Whereas the Metal Halide bulbs previously used are 
similar to household incandescent bulbs and cannot be
aimed toward a particular location – light is cast in a sphere
around these types of bulbs – the LED diodes used in the
Square’s conversion can be precisely deflected to a specific
part of the Square or simply pointed downward. This means
the reto-fit LED fixtures are “Dark Sky Compliant,” with all
light aimed toward the ground illuminating the Square but
keeping unnecessary light from flooding the sky and 
windows of surrounding homes. 

An unquestionable improvement in light quality is 
augmented by several other benefits of the conversion 
including a reduction in power usage by 75%, a 10 year “no-
touch” no-maintenance manufacturer guarantee, and fewer
raw materials consumed over the fixtures’ lifetimes. Rather
than making and replacing metal Halide bulbs several times
per year the raw materials used to produce the LEDs are only
made once every 15 – 20 years per retro-fit. In other words,
while each fixture would have required 40 Metal Halide bulbs
assuming a 20 year lifetime (or 400 bulbs for the Square as 
a whole) each fixture now will only require 1 LED Diode 
(or 20 for the Square as a whole) over the same time period.

Based on hour burn time ratings we expect the LEDs to
light Fitler Square, our outside living room, for approximately
the next 20 years without any required human intervention
all while using much less power than their predecessors. 
We hope you enjoy the new lights and know this is one of
many improvements your donations have funded and will
continue to fund.  

New LED lights installed in Fitler Square
By Derek Freres
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Fountain ($500 or more)

Edwin and Sophie Bronstein

Tom Callan and Martin McNamara

Paul and Cecie Dry

David and Donna Gerson

Michele Langer and Alan Cohen

Kevin Kleinschmidt

John Lane

Chris and Natalie Nagele

Patrick Norton, Penn Medicine

Philadelphia Federal Credit Union

Amelia Riley

Joseph Rishel

Dolly Zimering

Bear ($300 - $499)

Thomas and Ann Degnan

Ken and Sue Frank

Cassie and Rob Holmes

William Morlock

Kristen Phillips and Matt Schreck

Judy Tschirgi and Stephen Hoch

Ram ($200 - $299)

Anne Bigler and Jerry Amari

Louis Bradford

Lance Brusilow and Samantha Lowe

Owen Carton and Erin Dotts

Joseph Evancich and Linda Gattinella

Wendy and Richard Glazer

Marcia Henisz

Judith Kastenberg

James F. Kenkelen

John and Jennifer Kohlhaus

William and Lenore Millhollen

Matthew Nelson

Neil Oxman

Emily C. Riley

Sharon Ross and Martin Kelly

Gene Rudolph

Edward Shay

John Study, Barlett Tree Experts, Inc.

Sam Switzenbaum

Monroe N Szporn

Herb and Laurie Taylor

John Tondera

John and Carol Winkler

Turtle ($100 - $199)

Katrina Abuabara and Jonathan Kolstad

Jane Allsopp

Arthur and Carolyn Asbury

Bacchus Marketing and Catering

Eric Berger and Melissa Lerman

Nadine and James Biles

Marlene and Joe Blume

Joseph and Yvonne Bobrowicz

Winifred Branton

Virginia Brown

Sandra Cadwalader

Margaret and Ken Carlin

Lou Cissone

Lynn Collins

David and Nancy Colman

Amanda Cooperman

Paul Cramer and Anthony Christe

Robyn Cheung

Allen Davis

Casey and Michael DeBaecke

Trip Denton

Thomas and Loretta Dewaele

Jeffery and Ruthann Dubb

Stewart Eisenberg

Chad and Giang Emerich

Tom and Nancy Eshelman

Molly Feith

Michael Fitts and Renee Sobel

Philip Frank and Clifford Eyler

Mark and Sally Frazza

Monica Fread

Derek Freres

John Frisk

Mark and Julia Gamba

Richard and Ilene Gardiner

Terry Gillen

T. Gilmore and S. Walker

Harold Goodman

Paulina Gorodin and Hussein Kiliddar

Brent Groce and Donna Cordner

Lora Hemphill

Chris and Pat Henningsen

Paul Hirshorn

Richard and Susan Huffman

Janan and Peter Illfield

Doris Jeannette

Elizabeth Johnston

Babette Josephs

Edward and Jacque Kamaraukas

David Kaufman

Michael Kerlin

Christopher and Jessica Kohles

Lolly LaGreca and Fred Gehring

Elene Laskin

Patricia Malay

Gabriel and Lydia Marabella

Lynne Maxwell

Denise and Tom McKeon

Arthur and Kathy Miller

Lyle and Terry Murley

Virginia Nalencz

Richey Neuman

Marlene and Neil Neveras

Jennifer and Andy Newcomb

Mitchell Orenstein

Bruce Pearson

Alan Razak

Theodore Reed

Patrick Kingsley and Heather Rennie

Rosalie and Orlando Rivera

Kristen Rock

Franklyn and Cintra Rodgers

Harriet and Bernard Rothman

Inga Saffron

Robin Salaman

Courtney Schreiber and Jack Meisel

Lynn and Joe Schwartz

Leslie Serchuck and Lynnae Schwartz

Liz Shapiro

Rebecca and Dan Shapiro

Brian Sherman and Sandy Lau

Carrie and Stephen Sherretta

Jim and Nancy Steele

Steven Tenebaum

Jeremy Tobacman

Ilana Trachtman and Jonathan Friedan

Shirley Trauger

Trinity Play Group

Nancy Weiss

Judy Wicks

Mark Willie

Michael Wolfrang

Tracy Yeomans and Gerald Kuncio

Christopher Zearfoss

Eric and Judy Zimering

Holly Zug

Family ($50 - $99)

Paul Abraham

Jean Adelman

Richard Aplenc and Tina Glisovic

Bernard Appelbaum

Stanford and Cecile Back

Roger and Dana Band

Ginny and Gene Beier

Perry Benson Jr

Jesse Berg

Harriet and Louis Berneman

Ulrich Boecheler and Kai Chi

Merrill and Lloyd Brotman

Martin and Rita Brown

Bruno and Donatella Calabretta

Joseph and Elena Cappella

Jodi Cohen

Philip Cohen and Anne Hall

Nancy Coleman

Kristen Coscia

Donna Cosgrove

Margaret and Joseph Dangel

Robert and Kristin Davidson

David De Long

Philip Debaun and Christina Bergqvist

Michael Demeis and Bernadette Ryan

Ann and Victor DiMezza

Matt Distasio

Sharon Dooley

Daniel Drecksage and Leslie Sudock

Robert and Rachel Du Plessis

Kevin Duffy and Elizabeth Knighton

Kevin Dunleavy

Elizabeth and Michael Eagles

Andrew Epstein

Kathleen Federico

William Fisher and Ken George

Scott Flander and Karen Stallone

Kathrin Ford

Dodi Fordham and Sam Howe

Thank you to all of our Fitler Square Improvement Association 2014 Friends!
Sara W. Forster

Edward Friedman and Judy Heller

Gemina Gianino and Hoopes Wampler

Frank Gould and Janet Weinstein

George Gould

Suki and Steve Griffen

Judy and Ed Grinspan

Nydia Han, Dennis Reilly and Sabine Han Reilly

Deborah and Matthew Harris

Lee and Tony Junker

Audrey Kamrin

Gregg and Sherri Kanter

Cecily Kihn

Patricia Kimmelman

Robin Kohles and Sam Garst

Evelyn and Larry Krain

Klaus Krippendorff and Margaret Thorell

Brian Leighton

Fran and Ned Levi

Josh Levy and Heidi Segall Levy

Mr. and Mrs Richard Levy

Stephen Liebhaber and Nancy Cooke

Michael Linders and Colleen Kennedy

Rachele Loffer

Jay and Stella Ludwig

John Paul MacDuffie and Jane Abrams

Steven Maisel and Linda Berger

Mary Mammarella

Brett Mandel and Laura Weinbaum

Donna Maree and Charles Carr

B. Hibbs and Earl Marsh

Donald Martin and Richard Repetto 

Edward McGinley

Chris McTiernan

Royce Medlock

Mahmoud and Afaf Meleis

Cynthis Mollen

Fred and Priscilla Murphy

Eleanor and Peter Nalle

Alexander and Julie Nemefn

Kathleen and Jeff Orlando

Charles and Annette Penniman

Peter and Susan Prinsen

Marianne and Barry Promos

Alicia and John Randolph

David Rasner

Suzanne Reichwein

Melissa Resnick and Geoffrey Schwartz

Keith Robinson

Lewis Rosman

Jessica and Nokolai Roussanov

Hannah Ryan

Harvey and Mary Sacks

Erica Salvi

Gus and Theresa Sandstrom

Charles and Glenka Santore

Lisa and Jude Scarpello

Adam and Debbie Schneider

Joan and Irving Shapiro

Michael and Suellen Smith

Jon Smoller and Leah Kaplan

Ronald Sokol 

Karen Stabenow and Charles Carr

Jonathan and Judy Stein

George Scott Stewart III

Richard Stokes

Cecil Striker

Mrs. Neville Strumpf

Eron and Carmen Sturn

Andrew Stutzman and Lynn Reutelhuber

Terry Tracy Jr.

David and Maria Traub

Andrea Wapner and Andrew Lerner

Sam and Taube Weinberg

Lisa Weinberger and Eric Cantor

Ronald and Patricia Weingrad

Susan West

Wendy and Larry White

Individual ($35 - $49)

All That Jazz

Michael Amabile

Carol Ann Harris

Richard Atkins

Baby Wordplay

Alexander Balloon

Alva Barozzi

Lisa Blackman

Robert Bosco

Jacqueline Burrows

Stephen Cantor

John and Sharon Coates

Barbara Cooke

Thomas C Delorenzo

Sharon Dietrich

Suzanne Eagleson

Victoria Goffredo

Robert Hart

Elizabeth Henningsen

Dr. Morton Herskowitz 

A. Clinton Hewes, M.D

Ricki Lou Hildebrand.

Rosalie Jacobs

Rose Ann Jugla

Suki Kazahaya

Katheen Keogh

Geoffrey Latta and Janice Bellace

Louise S Maehara

Richard Maimon and Susan Segal

George Malcomson

Frank Matero

Russell Maulitz

Karl Miller and Roberta Tarbell

Sogol Mostoufi Moab

Cathy Nino

Mark Nolan

Maria Obropta

Marissa Parker

Meredith Ray

Liza Rice

John Robinson

Nancy Samone Sokol

Jane Scaccetti

Seafood Unlimited

Sandra Shuman

Steve Slaterbeck

Rheta R Smith

Richard and Jean Tanfield

Hal Tarr

Michi Tashjian

Stephen Tessino

The Philadelphia School

Mark Thompson

Ryan and Stacey Wallace 

Elaine Weiss

Dennis Winters

Caroline Wischmann

John Wolf

Lily Yeh

Suzanne and Steve Zapf

Barbie Zeiler

* 2014 Dues paid to date.
If you have any changes or corrections, 
please email them to fsia1962@gmail.com.

Become a FSIA Friend
or Renew your
Membership Today!

Annual membership dues and
other individual donations fund
major improvements to and the
maintenance of Fitler Square. 

Your membership dues and
donations support all of these
efforts. We could not realize our
mission to improve and maintain
our charming Fitler Square 
without your support. 

Please become a member today!

Membership Levels:
Fountain $500
Bear $300
Ram $200
Turtle $100
Family $50
Individual $35

FSIA is a 501(c)(3) non-profit
organization. Donations are 
tax deductible to the extent 
permitted by law.

Contributions to the Fitler Square
Improvement Association 
may be made at FitlerSquare.org
by using PayPal or mailing 
a check payable to:

Fitler Square 
Improvement Association
400 S Croskey Street
Philadelphia, PA 19146

Thank you for your support!


